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Greetings,

June has been another fun month, 
with more to come.  It started with a 
tour of Coopers Peach Orchards in 
Fairfield, arranged by Don Dyess. 
The peaches we picked sure were 
good!  Thanks, Don for arranging 
the trip.

Then later in the week 12-14 Cedar 
Creek folks traveled to Granbury for 
the 47th Texas Tour, hosted by the 
Fort Worth Club.  It was a very 
enjoyable gathering and tour – the 
Fort Worth Club did an excellent 
job.  Next year, the 48th Texas Tour 
will be held on June 16-19 in 
Conroe, hosted by the Piney Woods 
A’s.  In the following years the Tour 
will be held in San Antonio and 
Austin/Georgetown.  Mark your 
calendar for next year.

Several A’s paraded in Eustace for 
their annual Pioneer Days 
celebration.  Then, we will wrap up 
the month with our ice cream social 

on Tuesday, June 29 at 5:30PM, 
hosted by Bob Beck this year.  Our 
July meeting will be short and will 
be held at the ice cream social.  If 
you need directions to Bob’s house 
give him a call at (903) 880-2545.

We will wind down somewhat 
during the hot months of July and 
August with only one event (in the 
cool) currently planned in late July. 
Some longer trips are planned in the 
fall, so get those A’s ready.

Remember, there is no meeting at 
the DQ in July.

Bill

July 2010

Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club Minutes of June 1, 2010

President Bill Wittner called the June 1, 2010 meeting of the Cedar Creek 
MAFC to order at 5:30 p.m. in the meeting room of the Seven Points, Texas 
Dairy Queen. Bill led the group in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

(continued: page 2)



(Minutes -continued from page 1)

There were twenty-five members, one guest attending and eight Model A’s driven. Bill asked if 
everyone had read the May minutes and asked if any corrections were needed, there were none. Richard 
Smith made the motion with a second from Walt Hellebrand to accept the minutes.

June Treasure’s report: Cedar Creek MAFC had income of  $71.00 with no expenditures.

Members having June birthdays were recognized: Wanda Bell, John Dawson, Virginia Hellebrand, 
Bill Lee and Charles Seabourne. The group sang Happy Birthday and wished many more.

Sunshine Report: Mary and Bob reported on Jim Bellah and his treatments.  Sue Capps reported that 
Janelle was up and going strong after a fall at Church. Mary gave a sunshine report on things at Breezy 
Point; everything can be repaired except the large trees that were lost in the storm.

Tours and Activities: Bill and Sue Capps reporting, 

Sue announced dates for Texas Tour in Granbury, Texas. Chuck Sportsman announced that 
Wednesday is Hill Climb day for the Texas Tour. Don Dyess announced that on Tuesday, June 8th he 
and Shirley are leading a tour to Fairfield for peaches at Cooper’s. Lunch will be at Sam’s Restaurant in 
Fairfield. Don stated that Sam’s has an outstanding buffet. Meet in Trinidad at 8:30 a.m. for the tour. 
Don cautioned members that Cooper’s prices are higher than the Super Market, because you are getting 
fresh from the tree and vine produce. Sue reminded members that Thursday, June 17th is Seven Points 
Dairy Queen Cruise Night and Saturday, June 19th is the Eustace Pioneer Parade. Line up for the 
parade at 9:00 a.m. at the Eustace High School, parade starts at 10:00 a.m.

Wanda Bell has a tour planned for Friday, July 23rd the Club is going to Kiepersol Winery in Tyler. 
Plans are to leave from Down Town Eustace at 8:30 a.m.; the group will tour the winery at 10:00 a.m. 
and have lunch at the winery at 11:30 a.m.

Bob Beck is hosting the Club’s annual Ice Cream Social; plans are for June 29th 5:30 p.m. at Bob’s. 
This will be the July Club meeting; it will be a brief meeting.
 
Bill and Sue are planning a two-day tour to Jefferson, Texas in October. Sue announced that the Club is 
invited to Edgewood, Texas for their November 13th event. The December 2010 CMAFC Christmas 
Party is the 4th. 

September the 18th is International Model A Day and something will be planned for the day.

Dr. Roberto Loar introduced his brother and announced the arrival of the Club’s newest Model A, a 
1928 Tudor from Nebraska. Roberto gave the history of the car and told about his Memorial Day 
weekend trip to bring the Model A to it’s new home in Texas.

There were no tech sessions planned for June.

President Wittner announced that the Board had approved selling advertising space in the Newsletter 
and on the Club’s web site. Proceeds from advertising will go to the Club’s Tour fund. A business size  

(continued on page 3)
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( Minutes -continued from page 2)

space in the Newsletter is $25.00 and $35.00 a year on the web site. Advertisers must buy space in the 
Newsletter before they buy space on the web site. The board approved allowing the transfer of up to 
$200.00 a year from the general fund to the tour fund.

Mary told about the motorcycle-riding course she had recently been part of. Mary kept testing the cycle 
brakes like she does when driving a Model A; just to be sure the brakes would work when needed. The 
course instructor frowned on Mary’s technique.

The June raffle was held with ticket number 3730 drawn. Bill Lee had the winning ticket.

Chuck Sportman reported on locating a Model A engine builder in New Braunfels that offers inserted 
touring engines. Chuck’s engine was ready in three weeks.

President Wittner asks for and received a motion to adjourn from Nancy Wittner with a second from 
Paul Pirtle. The June 1, 2010 Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club meeting was adjourned.

Joe Creecy, Secretary/Treasurer

Birthdays in July

          Ken Parker 07/03

     Harris Lege 07/11

     Judy Clark 07/11

      John Bell 07/26

         Happy Birthday!

Sunshine Report - Sue Capps

Walt and Virginia had to leave the Texas 
Tour in Granbury late Friday evening 
because Virginia's mother, Frances, had a 
massive stroke Friday evening. She was 
airlifted to the Tyler ETMC.   She has 
some other problems which will require 
months of rehab. Please keep this family 
in your thoughts and prayers.

New Members

    Gene and Wanda Burton

    15765 Casa Verde

    Malakoff, TX 75148
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 Thought Provoking Statements:

You never know when it will strike, but there comes a moment at work when you 
know that you just aren't going to do anything productive for the rest of the day.  

And rejoice at that realization when you remember you're retired!

2010 Ennis Polka Parade
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Coming Events
For more information visit:

www.CedarCreekAs.org

   
    June
    29     Ice Cream Social at Bob Beck's home

    July
    15        DQ Cruise Night
    23       Tour the Kiepersol Winery in Tyler and LUNCH!

    August
    1-6     MAFCA 2010 International Convention
    3        Cedar Creek MAFC Meeting
    19      DQ Cruise Night

    September
    7      Cedar Creek MAFC Meeting
    16      DQ Cruise Night
    16-18  Southwest Swap Meet
    18      International Model A Day
    
     October
    5      Cedar Creek MAFC Meeting
    22-24    Autumn Trails - Winnsboro

See the Event Calendar on the CCMAFC web site.



2010 Texas Tour

Granbury, TX
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2010 Texas Tour Hill Climb
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Patronize our Club Sponsors
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